DFI Year in Review (July 2018 – June 2019)
· 2018-2019: Several Deater family members traveled to the University of Utah, Salt Lake City, for comprehensive MacTel testing at the Moran Eye Center under the review of Dr. Bernstein. Other family members, as well as non-family members, went to testing sites in CA for basic testing.
· August 5, 2018: Minutes from the 29th annual DFI business meeting (held July 21, 2018) were emailed to the board for review.
· October 18, 2018: Annual business meeting minutes were updated with suggested changes and emailed to the board for review prior to call-in meeting.
· November 1, 2018: $5000 grant received from Enterprise Holdings Foundation.

· November 10, 2018: DFI board meeting held via phone-in conference call.
· November 22, 2018: Dr. Eichler notified Ellen that the L-serine study article will be published in January 2019. Dr. Brown and Ellen also discussed a potential date for the next HSAN1 Symposium in 2019 – they are looking at next fall or later. UMASS team has begun gene silencing with a second patient.
· January 2019: Receipts for the 2018 annual contributions to DFI were mailed out.

· January 22, 2019: Results from the L-serine clinical study were published in Neurology. Fridman et al. “Randomized Trial of L-serine in Patients with Hereditary Sensory and Autonomic Neuropathy Type 1” 
· March 9, 2019: Minutes from the November call-in meeting were emailed to the board for review.

· April 22, 2019: Ellen and Nancy suggested an opt-out sentence be added to paper and email copies of the upcoming newsletter, giving recipients the chance to unsubscribe from future mailings or opt in for the email version if preferred.
· May 1, 2019: Annual DFI Newsletter emailed out to 150 DFI contacts and mailed out to 60 contacts.
· May 2, 2019: Request received from Dr. Oaklander to update the DFI website with info on her May 21st lecture on small-fiber and painful neuropathies at MGH to the hospital/public. Info posted.
